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Well another week almost over! 

 

Good luck to all teams tomorrow at Moffett cup, all information has been 

sent via the Skool Loop app (look in the notices) but is also attached to the 

emailed copy of the newsletter. We have just been notified there is NO 

Moffett Cup for the Year 3 and 4 rugby teams due to ground conditions.  

Netball and all other age group rugby is still going ahead. Buses will run for these children – a normal 

School day. 

  

Waituna Lagoon Day 

 

 We went to the Waituna Lagoon for the Year 

Seven and Eight Environmental Day on the 5th 

of August with Matoura and Woodlands 

schools. To start the day we went for a walk and on the walk, we saw a black 

fantail and a fernbird. If you’re quiet enough you might be able to hear ticking 

noises from the fernbird.  Some birds travel across the world to get here at the 

Waituna Lagoon for food and they fly all the way back after winter. 
 

Next we went back to the tent and we had some snacks for a few minutes. After 

that we walked over to the grass and we learnt about fish, freshwater crayfish, 

eels, and the clarity of water which means how clean or dirty the water is. After 

we learnt about the clarity of water we got to hold large fish, small fish, a 

crayfish, and eels. Touching the fish and the water made people's hands really 

cold, dirty and slimy from the eels because eels are slimy. 
 

After the other group came back we had lunch and that it was Clayton’s birthday. 

We had chocolate cake and some of us had seconds, yum.  After all of us had cake 

we went for another walk with everyone and some people went up ahead to the 

signs and read them to us.  On the walk we saw a few manuka trees and when we 

met up with the other group and we had some snacks. After that the other group 

left the way we came. We got to try manuka honey.  That can help with pains and 

was used for medicine as well.  We kept walking and everyone got a turn to go 

ahead and tell us about every different sign. 
 

Later we went back to the tent to pack up and 

say our goodbyes and thank you’s. We enjoyed 

the cake and honey.  Also learning about the 

clarity of water and about what kinds of 

animals and trees that grow and live there.  We had a fun day at the Waituna 

Lagoon and we are very happy that everyone helped make this day happen. 
 

By Isobel and Ava 
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POLYFEST -23rd August- Mark the date on your calendars. Practices are going well. Children will come to 
school as usual. We are running a bus on this day. This is a school day. 
 

 

Wanted:  Magazines with anything relating to cooking in them be it pictures or recipes etc.  Please drop 

off to the School Office or can be dropped into the Mokotua Garage also. 

 
Wanted:  Any Gorge Road School red Polo tops, we would like to have a “loan” set at School to lend 
out for sporting events.  Please drop them into the School Office or email office@gorgeroadschool.nz 
for collection.  Thank you! 
 

Southfuels for Schools 
A big shout out and thankyou to the businesses that have nominated Gorge 
Road School for the School in Fuel programme.  This a School sponsorship 
programme aimed at supporting rural Schools.  As a Southfuels customer 
you can nominate us and we will receive 50 cents for every 1000 Litres of 
bulk fuel that is delivered.  When we reach $1000 we can choose to 
redeem the funds on either technology or sports equipment.  It is that easy – 
so please if you are a Southfuels customer nominate us! Ring 0800 4 THE KIDS 
 
ABSENTEES or Bus Change 
To report an absence or change arrangements for transport home please phone the land line 
032395763 opt 3 (all day till 2.45pm), text (0274674373) before 9am, email 
(office@gorgeroad.school.nz) before 11am or use the Skool Loop before 11am (Absentees only for 
Skool Loop).    
 

GORGE ROAD SCHOOL UNIFORMS We no longer carry these in stock, they can be purchased from the 
UniformNZ website then collected at their shop which is at the airport.  
http://gorgeroad.uniformnz.com  This is the polo top we wear to sports day but can be worn every day 
as a uniform if you wish.  Note the sizing is on the small side.  

Upcoming Events 
Friday 13th August Moffett Cup – no buses running. 

Tuesday 17th August Visiting author visit.  Year 6 Netball competition at Stadium 

Friday 20th August Class Dojo points day 

Monday 23rd August Polyfest 12.20pm includes Glenham School 

Tuesday 24th August Year 7 and 8  

Friday 27th August Wear yellow day to support daffodil day – gold coin donation appreciated. 

Monday 27th September BoT Meeting @ 7pm 

We went to Christchurch in the holidays and we went to a market.  We went in the 

car.  We stayed with Aunty Jordy.  We stayed for five nights.  We went to the 

park.  We went in the gondola.  On the way home we went to Dunedin.  My favourite 

part was staying with family.  

  

By Bentley 

Age 6 
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                SCRAPMETAL / USED BATTERY  drive  
It’s our intention sometime in Oct/Nov to tidy up your neighbour’s farm and 
as we’ll be going past yours, do it to, eh!  
This is another local Lions club project seeking your support for our 
community. 
Demand has come from those over the river [east of the Mataura river], 
justifiably so I say. As us Westies will acknowledge, there’s not the same need quite in these 
parts but, do take the opportunity to rid your place of any said excess…….for the betterment of 
your surrounds and our community. 
We’ll have a definitive date nearer the time. Do contact that neighbourly Lion who’ll satisfy any 
concerns!   
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